

## DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

St. Paul District Corps of Engineers 190 Fifth Street East St. Paul, Minnesota 55101-1683

5 March 2010

Operations Regulatory (2009-629-BCN)

Mr. Brad Stuczynski MSA Professional Services 1230 South Blvd. Baraboo, WI 53913-2791

Dear Mr. Stuczynski:

We have reviewed the additional information you submitted about the proposed stormwater ponds A and B at the City of Richland Center North Industrial Park. The project site is located in section 9, T10N, R1E, Richland County, Wisconsin.

The plans show that Pond A and B would be located on the upland portion of the site and a Corps permit would not be required for the construction of these ponds. As stated in our previous letter dated February 19, 2009, there are mapped wetlands along the west edge of the proposed development and another mapped wetland at the northwest corner of the development. These wetlands are very close to the construction limits and care should be exercised during construction to ensure that work is not done in those areas.

This letter is valid only for the project referenced above. If any change in design, location, or purpose is contemplated, contact this office to avoid doing work that may be in violation of Federal law. PLEASE NOTE THAT THIS CONFIRMATION LETTER DOES NOT ELIMINATE THE NEED FOR STATE, LOCAL, OR OTHER AUTHORIZATIONS, SUCH AS THOSE OF THE DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES OR COUNTY.

The decision regarding this action is based on information found in the administrative record, which documents the District's decision-making process, the basis for the decision, and the final decision.

If you have any questions, contact Bruce Norton in our La Crescent Field office at (507) 895-8059. In any correspondence or inquiries, please refer to the Regulatory number shown above.

Sincerely,

Tamara Cameron

B- M

Chief, Regulatory Branch